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Dear Resident 

Consultation Results: Residents’ Priority Parking Scheme (Respark)  

The results of the last consultation were presented in a report to the Executive 

Member for Transport and Planning, Councillor Peter Dew, on the 7th February 

2019. 

FULFORD CROSS SECOND CONSULTATION RESULTS 

(29 Properties) 

YES NO COMMENTS 

8  Support the scheme as proposed 

2  
Only if Residents are allowed to park in the proposed 

10 minute bay at all times (with a permit)  

 2 Do not want Resident Parking on Fulford Cross  

 4 

These preferences would by “Yes” if Residents are 

allowed to park in the proposed 10 minute bay at all 

times (with a permit) 

% Returns 55% (return from first consultation was 72%) 

 

ANNEX C 
 
Directorate of Place & Economy 
 
West Offices, Station Rise 
York 
YO1 6GA 
 
Tel:  01904 551497 
Email:highway.regulation@york.gov.uk 
Website: www.york.gov.uk  
 
 
 
Date: 13 February 2019 

To the Residents: 

 

All properties, Fulford Cross 

254, 256 & 258 Fulford Road 
 

http://www.york.gov.uk/
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Following the second consultation we obtained the consent of Danesgate School 

to bring the 10 minute bay into the Resident Parking Area to allow Resident use 

of this at all times. 

After we obtained this consent we were made aware that Danesgate School was 

shortly to become part of the South York Multi-Academy Trust.  Following  this 

we received an update from the Education Department with the following 

information:  

“the Governing Body of Danesgate have informed the LA that until all land issues 

have been resolved they are not in a position to confirm their intention to allow 

the parking bay (which currently is part of the school land) to be included within 

the proposed residents parking scheme.” 

The Executive Member was updated with this information at the meeting. Neil 

Ferris, Corporate Director indicated that he would give consideration to adopting 

the area to bring it under the remit of Highways. 

All the land issues surrounding the transfer of the school to the Academy Trust 

will be referred to the full Executive Committee for a decision.  This will not be 

possible until after the elections and the new administration is in place. 

Consequently the Executive Member made the following decision at the meeting 

last week: 

 Resolved: That delegation be given to the Corporate Director of Economy and 

Place to approve the advertisement of an amendment to the York Parking, 

Stopping and Waiting Traffic Regulation Order to introduce Residents’ Priority 

Parking Area for Fulford Cross as outlined in Option 2 as detailed below, on the 

condition that the Executive agree that the area of Education land at the front of 

the school, that has highway rights over it, be transferred to the Highway 

Authority.  

1. Advertise an amendment to the Traffic Regulation Order to introduce a 

Residents’ Priority Parking Area (R63) to operate Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm 

in Fulford Cross. To include the Education Land adjacent to Danesgate School.  

2. Revocation of 1.6m of no waiting at any time of No Waiting at any Time 

(double yellow lines) adjacent to 2 Fulford Cross and to enable (3) below.  
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3. Advertise a 6.6m Disabled Parking Bay on Fulford Cross adjacent to No 3 

Fulford Cross  

4. Advertise No Waiting at any Time Restrictions (double yellow lines) as 

detailed in the plan attached in annex B to the report.  

Reason: To progress an amended scheme which meets residents requests for 

permit parking amenity on Education land and which reflects the views of  

several of the residents who responded to the consultation and the Ward 

Councillors.  

For clarification, we enclose a plan of the recommended option approved to be 

advertised should the Education Land be transferred to the Highway 

Department. 

We will update you further when we are able to do so, but this is unlikely to be 

before June or July 2019. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Sue Gill 

Traffic Project Officer 
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